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	Our Reference: 
	

	August 2014


Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

I am a researcher at the University of Salford examining the use of Penalty Notice for Disorder. I have accessed the PND figures published on the gov.uk website, however I wondered if it would be possible to access the following information for all PNDs issued between 1st January 2011 and 31st December 2013:

The number of PNDs issued to person aged 16 and over on street vs. the number issued at the police station broken down by both offence type and by police force area.
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds the information and I am pleased to provide this to you.
The number of Penalty Notice for Disorder (PNDs) issued to persons aged 16 and over at the police station and elsewhere, by police force area, 2011 to 2013, in England and Wales can be viewed in the table.
Please note that Penalty Notices for Disorder are no longer available for persons aged under 18 from 8 April 2013 in England and Wales.
​
You can also view information that the Ministry of Justice has disclosed in response to previous Freedom of Information requests. Responses are anonymised and published on our on-line disclosure log which can be found on the MoJ website:
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/ministry-of-justice/series/freedom-of-information-disclosure-log
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